Dear Editor,

Same Farmers – Different Crops and Cropping Systems:

The same farmers with different crops and cropping systems could end, almost overnight, the need for the DMWW lawsuit, and Bill Northey’s request of the EPA for an extra 20 years for the Iowa Nutrient Reduction Strategy to show results.


That would mean, of course, that corporate friendly industrial agriculture and its hallmark (inherent and continuous pollution from synthetic fertilizers, herbicides, pesticides, confinements and feedlots) would be at the end of its run. Corporations and commodity groups would have to figure out how they could plug into an agriculture that is about raising food and providing manufacturing needs without polluting the environment or harming human health.

Is Iowa, and are Iowans, ready for a non-polluting, biologically beneficial, soil building and habitat enhancing agriculture, which would still meet our food and manufacturing needs? 

Some of those crops and cropping systems are: growing perennial prairie grains for food (Wes Jackson’s perennial polyculture); planting strips of perennial native prairie in all annual fields (10 percent of all annual fields in native prairie would stop 95 percent of the erosion); adopting intensive rotational grazing for animal farming (gets rid of all the air and water pollution from confinements and feedlots); planting industrial hemp (which supplies nutrition and manufacturing needs); and producing small grains, fruits and vegetables that people actually eat.


These crops and cropping systems exist today. It is up to the people of Iowa to make it possible for their farmers to raise food for all of us in a clean, healthy, and sustainable way.

Same farmers – different crops. Leading to a different Iowa. 
Bob Watson

Decorah

